
Transcript---Leader Announcements November 13 

 

Hey middle school volunteers, these are the volunteer announcements for the week of 
Wednesday, November 13, 2024. 

 The theme for this Wednesday is YouTube night, so of course we're going to do some 
things with videos. We'll do a game with YouTube videos.  

We're also going to be teaching week two of our series on Philippians.  

Couple of things coming up: 

Sunday, November 17 is baptism Sunday, so there will be a handful of middle school 
students who are going to get baptized that morning. If a student in your small group is 
getting baptized, we will let you know who that is and at what worship gathering they'll be 
baptized. So that you can have the opportunity to be there to support your student as they 
get baptized.  

Also, we are off on Wednesday, November 27 because that is the day before Thanksgiving. 
So we really only have a few more Wednesday nights before we break for Christmas. But 
we got some fun things between now and then.  

I want to look at a couple things on the how to win as a middle school volunteer. I'm in the 
section titled Never Forget. I want to share all these with you. These are just good things to 
remember as you're serving in middle school.  

#1 middle schoolers are goofy and developing, but they are incredibly moldable and 
shapeable.  

#2 Middle School is a profound moment in students lives. You could make a huge 
difference in a few short years.  

#3 Chances are high you won't see tangible, immediate results by the end of 8th grade  

#4 God sees you. He will bless you for your investment in students and... 

#5. It's normal to have a difficult ministry night every once in a while. Sometimes Ministry is 
a labor of love and perseverance.  

Maybe you needed to hear specifically one of those things today. Thank you for serving in 
middle School ministry! We'll see you this Wednesday night. 

 


